Minutes of Lepton and Kirkheaton Surgeries Patient Participation Group 
Date:

9th December 2019
Time:

7pm

Venue:

Lepton Surgery 
Present:
David Robb, Jill Robson, Annette Day, P Clay, Gordon Davis, Lesley Arragon, Jean Claude Arragon, Gill Briggs, Marcus Beaumont, Dr Mani.
Apologies:
Mary McCormack, Margorie Beaumont, Jennifer Spencer, Jacqui Yates.
1. Surgery News
Jacqui was unable to attend due to illness, there will be a trial period of a prescriber role, to help with social needs, benefits, etc and in home if needed.  Lepton surgery will perform phlebotomy for both Lepton and Kirkheaton surgeries.  The local group of surgeries (MAST) will share appointments and also any staff with special skills will offer their services to all.  A process to appoint a pharmacist is in progress for the mast Network
2. GP Survey Report
Out of 200 surveys sent out almost 100 replied at our surgeries.  82% stated that our phone service is very good, 90% said their needs were fully met, however, only 61% said they could see the GP they wanted, overall, we came out of the survey well.
3. Change to Meetings
It was agreed that in future our meetings will take place three times a year, in March, July and November.  Partly this is due to the fact that the surgeries work very well with little input from the group; this can always be reviewed in the future if necessary.
4. Carers Count
Jill was able to give us some information of the many aspects of carers count; it is supported by Kirklees, NHS and Age Concern.  It is a way to help carers find the information and help they need, examples of these are local organisations for physical disability, benefit claims, mindfulness courses and advocacy services.  Leaflets are available in surgeries to give further details.  We do however have a surgery carer’s champion John Carter.  Children are not included.  Trips out to museums, parks and markets or just coffee and a chat are arranged, a small voluntary fee of £2 can be paid if you wish to support this service.  
5. CCG Meeting
There was nothing to add to the meeting on top of the emails we have already received.
6. Text Reminders

A new text reminder service is being trialled for all our group of surgeries.  
7. AOB

None.

8. Date of next meeting
Monday 16th March 2020@ 7.00pm at Lepton Surgery.
